
MEMORANDUM 
 
To:   Dr. Douglas Howell, Superintendent 
 
From:   Bart J. Reed, Director of Business Operations 
 
Date:   March 16, 2021 
 
RE:   School Bus Bid Awards 
 
 
On March 9, 2021, bids were opened for the purchase of six (6) new 77 passenger conventional 
school buses and one (1) 54 passenger bus. Three (3) vendors were invited to bid. Bids from three 
(3) vendors were received as shown below. The lowest responsible bid for each project is 
highlighted. 
 

  
Six (6) new 77-Passenger Conventional Style School 

Bus 

Vendor 
Price per 

Unit(s) 

Less: Total 
Trade-In 

Allowance Total Bid price 
Rush Truck Center 
Twin Falls, Idaho $593,760 $22,150 $571,610 

Bryson Sales & Service                       
Centerville, Utah $587,766 $9,000 $578,766 

Western Mountain Bus Sales 
Nampa, Idaho $579,552 $35,400 $544,152 

  
One (1) new 54-Passenger Conventional Style School 

Bus 

Vendor 
Price per 

Unit(s) 

Less: Total 
Trade-In 

Allowance Total Bid price 
Rush Truck Center 
Twin Falls, Idaho $112,260 $3,000 $109,260 

Bryson Sales & Service                       
Centerville, Utah $108,787 $1,500 $107,287 

Western Mountain Bus Sales 
Nampa, Idaho $103,610 $3,500 $100,110 

 
Board Action Requested:  Motion to award bid to Western Mountain Bus Sales, in the amount of 
$544,152 for the six (6) new 77 passenger buses, and $100,110 for the one (1) new 54 passenger 
bus, for a total of $644,262. These represent the lowest responsible bids for the project. The 
total bid award is approximately $3,403 under the estimated 2021-2022 Capital Improvement 
budget of $647,665. 


